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BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS

Thursday, August 21, 2014, 5:30 p.m.

Room 114, Village Hall

Minutes

Present:
Board Of Fire And Police Commissioners: Chair John Hedgeman, John Hedges, Mas Takiguchi,Chief Tom Ebsen, Village Attorney Paul Stephanides

Secretary to the Board:  Kimberly Shamley, Human Resources Director

The meeting was called to order by the Chair Hedgeman at 5:30 p.m.
Motion to review and approve agenda by Chair Hedgeman and seconded by Commissioner Hedges passed unanimously. 

Motion to approve meeting minutes of May 29, 2014 made by Commissioner Hedges and seconded by Chief Ebsen, passed unanimously.
After presentation and review of preliminary sample application and subsequent discussion around the upcoming Firefighter/Paramedic written test (scheduled for October 18, 2014 at OPRFHS), Chair Hedgeman requested that a representative from Stanard and Associates is invited to attend the next meeting to go over the examination process and provide the Commissioners with sample exam questions for review. The next meeting is scheduled for September 4, 2014 at 6:00 p.m..

During the discussion around testing, it was determined that the following topics would be discussed at the next meeting:

· Passing Score

· Test Validity

· Scoring Structure

The Commissioners decided against a fee waiver option.

Chief Ebsen and Deputy Chief Klemm informed the Commissioners of an upcoming termination of a Probationary Firefighter/Paramedic – details around performance and the due diligence to salvage the probationary member’s position were discussed in great detail. Chief Ebsen will proceed, as outlined in the Section VIII A of the Rules and Regulations, with his recommendation to the Secretary of the Board.
Village Attorney Stephanides requested that the Commissioner’s consider conducting a new promotional examination for the position of Police Sergeant. The current list has only one Police Officer – who has been out due to a Worker’s Comp related injury and who has recently applied for full disability benefits. The Police Officer has been notified, via certified mail, of our intention to eradicate the current list and proceed with conducting a new exam. 

The Board Of Fire And Police Commissioners meeting was adjourned at 6:34 p.m..
Minutes Approved:  ______________________________       Date: ___________________

Chair
